
Sunday, March 6, 2022

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT: 

The mission of St. Andrew’s Catholic Church is to carry on the ministry of 

Jesus Christ, as members of His living body, the Church, to bring the 
Kingdom of God into the world through evangelization, worship, religious 
education, and service in our families, in our parish, and in our community.

Wednesday, March 9 - Stations at 11:15 a.m.

Mass at noon


Mass intention - +Dorothy LaRochelle


Sunday, March 13 - Mass at 11 a.m.

Mass intention - +Gail Norris

Pastor:  

Father Jim Fanrak


870-743-9889  Rectory

mmgchurch@yahoo.com


Parish Manager: 

Steve Triner


870-321-2773

  stevet@yellville.net


Church Secretary:  

Denise Jorgensen


870-445-4810

kidneywoman@yahoo.com


Prayer-Line Connection:

standrewprayer@gmail.com 

SAINT

ANDREW’S

CATHOLIC CHURCH


1486 Highway 62 West • PO Box 197 • Yellville, AR 72687

870-449-4850

This 
Week

Readings for the week of March 6, 2022 

Sunday, March 6 - Deuteronomy 26:4-10; Psalm 91:1-2, 10-11, 12-13, 14-15 [cf. 15b];  
	 	 Romans 10:8-13; Luke 4:1-13

Monday, March 7 - Leviticus 19:1-2, 11-18; Psalm 19:8, 9, 10, 15; Matthew 25:31-46 

Tuesday, March 8 - Isaiah 55:10-11; Psalm 34:4-5, 6-7, 16-17, 18-19; Matthew 6:7-15 

Wednesday, March 9 - Jonah 3:1-10; Psalm 51:3-4, 12-13, 18-19; Luke 11:29-32 

Thursday, March 10 - Esther C:12, 14-16, 23-25; Psalm 138:1-2ab, 2cde-3, 7c-8; Matthew 7:7-12 

Friday, March 11 - Ezekiel 18:21-28; Psalm 130:1-2, 3-4, 5-7a, 7bc-8; Matthew 5:20-26 

Saturday, March 12 - Deuteronomy 26:16-19; Psalm 119:1-2, 4-5, 7-8; Matthew 5:43-48 

Sunday, March 13 - Genesis 15:5-12, 17-18; Psalm 27:1, 7-8, 8-9, 13-14;  

Philippians 3:17—4:1 or 3:20—4:1; Luke 9:28b-36 
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Adult Scripture Study:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Buildings, Maintenance:	 Kevin Goulet	 421-9921

Catholic Youth Ministry (CYM):	 Karen Carter	 404-2065

	 Philip Carollo	 404-7890

Council of Catholic Women:	 standrewprayer@gmail.com

Custodian:	 Gerri Unger Parr	 436-5450

Deacon: 	 Mark Scouten	 741-1579

Deacon Candidate:	 George Gussy	 404-0546

Emergency Relief:	 Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Finance Council: 	 Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

Food Bank:	 Marv Topf	 453-6443

Eucharist for the Homebound:	 Floyd Crawford	 321-8826	

Library, Archivist:	 Joanne Mustion	 321-0479

Liturgy, Sacraments, and  
     Devotions:  	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Music:	 Scott Vasconcellos	 209-417-4239

Parish Life:	 YOUR NAME HERE	 

Parish Manager:	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Pastor:	 Father J. Fanrak	 743-9889

Prayer Requests; News:	 Denise Jorgensen	 445-4810

Religious Educ.; Formation:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Rosary Crusade:	 Daksha Thomas	 449-4784

Safe Environment:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Secretary	 Denise Jorgensen	 445-4810

Social Justice, & Charitable  
     Outreach:  	  Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

Spiritual Direction:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594	

Tribunal:	 Dc. Mark Scouten	 741-1579	

LENT SCHEDULE INFORMATION

March 9 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
March 16 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
March 23 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
March 30 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
April 1 - NO First Friday Mass
April 6 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
April 13 - NO Mass
April 14 - Holy Thursday - 5:30 p.m. Mass
April 15 - Good Friday - NO Mass
April 17 - Easter Sunday

Please watch for corrections, additions, and/or 
deletions from this schedule.

Arkansas Catholic PHOTO CONTEST

Arkansas Catholic is running a contest to choose a photo for the 
cover of the 2023 diocesan directory. Any Arkansas photographer 
18 or older, professional or amateur, can enter their photo of a 
Catholic church or institution in the diocese. March 11 is the 
deadline to enter the contest. Complete rules and an official entry 
form are available at arkansas-catholic.org. For more information, 
email Emily Roberts at eroberts@dolr.org.

CONTACTS, COMMITTEES, 
ORGANIZATIONS & SERVICES

Please remember in your 
prayers…


Vern Anderson, Beth, Rose & Paul Cooper, Mike Crawford, 
Debbie, Phil Dagenais, Chance Dodson, Dan Dorman, Louise 
Eckroat, Patty Eubanks, Audrene Goulet, Pat Goulet, Ruth 
Haley, Robin Haller, Bec Hartz, John Hartz, Vicki Hartz, Andy 
Haskell, Paul Hunt, Lisa Jansen, Tricia Kensinger, Jeanne & 
Fred Kernan, Pat Kohl, John LaRochelle, Gloria Maffei, Dana 
Matlock, Dalton Matlock, Gene McEwen, Susie Mulhern, 
Joanne Mustion, Catherine Myer, Michael Nighbert, Terrence 
O’Sullivan, Bob Parent, John Parr, Ardis Rastetter, Astrid 
Rastetter, Bev Rastetter, Sara Rastetter, Tony Rastetter, Joe Lee 
Regalado, Deacon Mark Scouten, Robert Skorich, Marie 
Steagall, Tamara Steagall, Diane Stefan, Dan & Nicole Storms, 
Wade Strong, Carl Stubenfoll, Dee Supergan, Jill Swanson, 
Courtney Topf, Stephen Triner, Keith Venable, Justin Weeden, 
Alison Weyers, Don Wilkes.  

	 Please add prayers for all those afflicted by war.  Please 
pray for anyone struggling with mental or chronic illnesses, for 
their healing and peace.


To add or delete names, please 

email - standrewprayer@gmail.com 


or contact Denise Jorgensen at 870-445-4810


Join us after Mass for coffee and donuts in the church hall.  
The Knights of Columbus will be there to invite men of 
the parish to join.


In the words of Pope Francis –

How do you want to fast this Lent?


• Fast from hurting words and say kind words.

• Fast from sadness and be filled with gratitude.

• Fast from anger and be filled with patience.

• Fast from pessimism and be filled with hope.

• Fast from worries and trust in God.

• Fast from complaints and contemplate simplicity.

• Fast from pressures and be prayerful.

• Fast from bitterness and fill your heart with joy.

• Fast from selfishness and be compassionate to others.

• Fast from grudges and be reconciled.

• Fast from words and be silent so you can listen.


COLLECTION BASKETS

Our collections baskets are still on the tables in the back of the 
church.  Please remember they are there and to put any cash 
donations for any second collections in the striped baskets.


WELCOME NEW FOLKS TO ST. ANDREW’S!

Don’t forget to say hello to anyone you haven’t seen before in 
Mass and to encourage them to be an active part of St. Andrew’s 
like you are!
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HELP THE YELLVILLE FOOD PANTRY

The food pantry needs donations, and in March they like to 
receive donations of peanut butter and jelly.  They can always 
use canned meats (but not canned salmon), soups, and other 
foods.  The box for donations is right by the front door.  Please 
pop a couple of extra items into your cart for the pantry. Recent 
articles have informed us that Hamburger Helper and other kits 
may need perishable foods that recipients don’t have or can’t 
afford. 	 

	 	 •  Peanut butter	            •  Canned soup

	 •  Canned fruit	 •  Canned vegetables

	 •  Canned stew	 •  Canned fish

	 •  Canned beans	 •  Pasta and rice


PROJECT RACHEL MINISTRY

Hope & Healing, a 12-week online Bible study just for women 
who have been wounded by abortion, will begin March 15, 
meeting on Tuesday evenings from 6-7pm* via Zoom. This free 
Project Rachel Ministry opportunity will explore the impact of 
past abortion decisions on our lives and help us discover what 
we need to do to heal from these traumatic experiences.

	 On this journey of self-discovery and empowerment we will 
meet 12 amazing women who, just like us, are wives, mothers, 
daughters, sisters, and friends. Together, we will learn how these 
women faced the same struggles and challenges that we face, 
and through their example gain insight into what we can do to 
make changes in our own lives so that we can move forward 
from lingering grief, shame, guilt, fear, and pain, to acceptance, 
forgiveness, trust, peace, love, and joy.

	 Any woman, anywhere, can participate from the comfort of 
her own space, anonymously if desired, with a virtual group of 
soon-to-be friends. Call or text our CONFIDENTIAL direct 
phone line 501-663-0996 for more information. Registration is 
required by March 8, 2022.

*Other meeting days/times may be available. Please call if 
interested.


SAFETY FIRST

If you are in the church during the week, please make sure all 
lights you turned on are turned off and all doors are securely 
closed and locked before you leave.


VIGIL CANDLES 

If you wish to light a 6-day vigil candle, a donation of at least $3 
is requested. This donation almost covers the cost of the candles.


                Why does the music change 
                 during Lent?

Lent is when Catholics prepare for Easter, remembering their 
baptism and doing penance. The 40 days of lent begin on Ash 
Wednesday and last until Palm Sunday. As the music minister, I 
would like to share what you can expect musically and explain 
why Lent changes it. 


There are four main differences in liturgical music:

• Absence of the "Gloria"

• Wording changes for the Gospel acclamation

• Instrumentation becomes softer than normal

• Hymns observe the Lenten theme


	 The "Gloria" hymn comes from the angels' language about 
Christ's birth. During Lent, the Church spiritually enters a state 
of seclusion and thirst for the Messiah. Since Christ's birth does 
not chronologically or thematically fit this season, we omit the 
"Gloria." It is also taken out during Advent since this is another 
time we await Christ.

	 The gospel acclamation is a sung part of the mass that 
occurs right before the priest or deacon reads the Gospel. 
Typically, this is the "Alleluia" with a verse from the lectionary. 
However, the Church removed the Alleluia from the Mass 
during Lent to create a more penitential atmosphere. This change 
occurs to emulate the exile in Old Testament Israel, which 
excludes us from singing with the choirs of angels. So, 
alternatively, the parish will sing the phrase "Praise to you, Lord 
Jesus Christ, king of endless glory" before the Gospel.

	 The words from Ezekiel 36:26 seem appropriate for Lent: "I 
will give you a new heart, and a new spirit I will put within you. 
I will remove the heart of stone from your flesh and give you a 
heart of flesh." Like our hearts are softened, the music should 
become soft as well. Music is supplementary to the liturgy and 
should approximately reflect the context of the season. In Lent, 
singing becomes the central source of any music. It is traditional 
to decrease instrumentation and simplify the arrangements.

	 Finally, as always, song selections are inspired by the larger 
context of the Church, specifically by seasons and readings. For 
example, Lent is a time of penance, prayer, fasting, and 
almsgiving. Several themes appear in the Lenten readings each 
year of the liturgical calendar, including repentance and renewal, 
preparing for Christ's death, appealing to God's mercy and 
compassion.                                  By Scott Vasconcellos, Music Minister

                  


DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO IS ILL?

Please let us know if you know of someone who’s sick so we 
can get them on the prayer list.  We’re a family and if one person 
is ill, we all care deeply about their welfare, physical and 
spiritual.  Please send an email to standrewprayer@gmail.com or 
talk to Steve, Denise, or Floyd if you know anyone who needs 
our prayers or any Catholic who needs a visit and/or 
Communion. 
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Being
       Catholic ...

Celebrate!
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

March 11 - Fred & Jeanne Kernan


HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
March 2 - Izzy Burnett

March 8 - Mike Garmon

March 11 - Scott Carter

March 12 - Justin House

March 16 - Philip Carollo


March 16 - Rheta Van Cott

March 22 - Gail Russell

March 26 - John Goulet

March 27 - Marie Steagall

March 28 - John Parr

mailto:standrewprayer@gmail.com


Adult Scripture Study:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Buildings, Maintenance:	 Kevin Goulet	 421-9921

Catholic Youth Ministry (CYM):	 Karen Carter	 404-2065

	 Philip Carollo	 404-7890

Council of Catholic Women:	 standrewprayer@gmail.com

Custodian:	 Gerri Unger Parr	 436-5450

Deacon: 	 Mark Scouten	 741-1579

Deacon Candidate:	 George Gussy	 404-0546

Emergency Relief:	 Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Finance Council: 	 Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

Food Bank:	 Marv Topf	 453-6443

Eucharist for the Homebound:	 Floyd Crawford	 321-8826	

Library, Archivist:	 Joanne Mustion	 321-0479

Liturgy, Sacraments, and  
     Devotions:  	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Music:	 Scott Vasconcellos	 209-417-4239

Parish Life:	 YOUR NAME HERE	 

Parish Manager:	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Pastor:	 Father J. Fanrak	 743-9889

Prayer Requests; News:	 Denise Jorgensen	 445-4810

Religious Educ.; Formation:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Rosary Crusade:	 Daksha Thomas	 449-4784

Safe Environment:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Secretary	 Denise Jorgensen	 445-4810

Social Justice, & Charitable  
     Outreach:  	  Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

Spiritual Direction:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594	

Tribunal:	 Dc. Mark Scouten	 741-1579	

LENT SCHEDULE INFORMATION

March 9 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
March 16 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
March 23 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
March 30 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
April 1 - NO First Friday Mass
April 6 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
April 13 - NO Mass
April 14 - Holy Thursday - 5:30 p.m. Mass
April 15 - Good Friday - NO Mass
April 17 - Easter Sunday

Please watch for corrections, additions, and/or 
deletions from this schedule.

Arkansas Catholic PHOTO CONTEST

Arkansas Catholic is running a contest to choose a photo for the 
cover of the 2023 diocesan directory. Any Arkansas photographer 
18 or older, professional or amateur, can enter their photo of a 
Catholic church or institution in the diocese. March 11 is the 
deadline to enter the contest. Complete rules and an official entry 
form are available at arkansas-catholic.org. For more information, 
email Emily Roberts at eroberts@dolr.org.

CONTACTS, COMMITTEES, 
ORGANIZATIONS & SERVICES

Please remember in your 
prayers…


Vern Anderson, Beth, Rose & Paul Cooper, Mike Crawford, 
Debbie, Phil Dagenais, Chance Dodson, Dan Dorman, Louise 
Eckroat, Patty Eubanks, Audrene Goulet, Pat Goulet, Ruth 
Haley, Robin Haller, Bec Hartz, John Hartz, Vicki Hartz, Andy 
Haskell, Paul Hunt, Lisa Jansen, Tricia Kensinger, Jeanne & 
Fred Kernan, Pat Kohl, John LaRochelle, Gloria Maffei, Dana 
Matlock, Dalton Matlock, Gene McEwen, Susie Mulhern, 
Joanne Mustion, Catherine Myer, Michael Nighbert, Terrence 
O’Sullivan, Bob Parent, John Parr, Ardis Rastetter, Astrid 
Rastetter, Bev Rastetter, Sara Rastetter, Tony Rastetter, Joe Lee 
Regalado, Deacon Mark Scouten, Robert Skorich, Marie 
Steagall, Tamara Steagall, Diane Stefan, Dan & Nicole Storms, 
Wade Strong, Carl Stubenfoll, Dee Supergan, Jill Swanson, 
Courtney Topf, Stephen Triner, Keith Venable, Justin Weeden, 
Alison Weyers, Don Wilkes.  

	 Please add prayers for all those afflicted by war.  Please 
pray for anyone struggling with mental or chronic illnesses, for 
their healing and peace.


To add or delete names, please 

email - standrewprayer@gmail.com 


or contact Denise Jorgensen at 870-445-4810


Join us after Mass for coffee and donuts in the church hall.  
The Knights of Columbus will be there to invite men of 
the parish to join.


In the words of Pope Francis –

How do you want to fast this Lent?


• Fast from hurting words and say kind words.

• Fast from sadness and be filled with gratitude.

• Fast from anger and be filled with patience.

• Fast from pessimism and be filled with hope.

• Fast from worries and trust in God.

• Fast from complaints and contemplate simplicity.

• Fast from pressures and be prayerful.

• Fast from bitterness and fill your heart with joy.

• Fast from selfishness and be compassionate to others.

• Fast from grudges and be reconciled.

• Fast from words and be silent so you can listen.


COLLECTION BASKETS

Our collections baskets are still on the tables in the back of the 
church.  Please remember they are there and to put any cash 
donations for any second collections in the striped baskets.


WELCOME NEW FOLKS TO ST. ANDREW’S!

Don’t forget to say hello to anyone you haven’t seen before in 
Mass and to encourage them to be an active part of St. Andrew’s 
like you are!


Page 2                                 St. Andrew’s Catholic Church                   March 6, 2022

http://arkansas-catholic.org/
mailto:eroberts@dolr.org

